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Dear Family Team Supporter, 

 

The Kankakee March for Babies will be held on Sunday, April 26th at Perry Farm 

Park.  Attached you will find a Family Team Sponsorship form; this is a brand new 

program for 2015 and we welcome you to join in the local fundraising efforts to 

support the March of Dimes. 

 

The Family Team Sponsorship is a new way to get involved!  You will get 

recognition at the event and have your donation go towards the Family Team total!  

There is no gift too small! 

 

We anticipate around 800 participants at the Kankakee March for Babies…come out 

to the event and join in the fun!  It is a 5k walk followed by family activities and 

food!  This event is also home of the Run for Babies…the only 5k run hosted by the 

March of Dimes in Illinois!  

 

Please review the attached document; if you have any questions, please feel free to 

contact me directly.   

 

Thank you for working together to make stronger, healthier babies. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Greg Carrell 

Division Director 

March of Dimes Northeast Illinois 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Northeast Division Board of Directors 
Rick Mace, Adventist Bolingbrook Hospital, Chair 

 

Brian Vachout, Wintrust, Treasurer 

 

Lisa Herman, Community Volunteer, Mission Mom 

 

Reymundo Aguayo, American Family Insurance 

 

Dama Calderon, D’Arcy Motors 

 

Elizabeth Meeth, Community Volunteer 

 

Christine Mayer, Call One 

 

Tracie Steed, Rasmussen College 

 


